AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 3rd day of August, 2015
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman



James E. Presutti, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Retired Social Studies teacher Gary Ferguson led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie asked everyone to have a moment of silence                              for Commander of American Legion Post 1420 Nick Previti who passed away                very suddenly last Sunday, July 26, 2015.  Mr. Previti was also very involved                       with the food pantries in the City of Newburgh.
4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
There were no changes made to the agenda.
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $453,483.29 for vouchers 153008 to 153496.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

 
6. MEMORIAL TO GEORGE A. WOOLSEY, SR. 
Supervisor Piaquadio thanked everyone for attending the Town Board meeting                 tonight.  Mr. Piaquadio told everyone a story regarding Mr. Woolsey who was                          his mentor.  Mr. Woolsey said that the people in leadership positions are not                important in themselves, but their decisions are important for they impact people’s                            lives.  Councilman Woolsey was a passionate individual who was dedicated to                making the Town and community a better place to live, work and raise a family.   
Supervisor Piaquadio asked Marie Woolsey, the widow, to hang the photo of                        Mr. Woolsey on the wall in the back of the Town Hall conference room where it                   will stay permanently.

MOTION to go into recess for coffee was made at 7:09 p.m. by Councilwoman              

Greene, seconded by Councilman Presutti.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman             

     Presutti – yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 
   Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION to end the recess at 7:23 p.m. was made by Councilwoman Greene,              

seconded by Councilman Presutti.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

     Presutti – yes, Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 
    Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7. REPORT FROM DEPARTMENT HEADS 
John Venezia, Assessor, reported the following:
-  The Assessor’s office is processing papers and getting ready for next year.

-  There are seventeen cases of small claims being handled.   
TOWN BOARD MEETING

AUGUST 3, 2015


PAGE 2
Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation,  
reported the following:
-  The fall youth and adult soccer leagues will be starting in the next three weeks.
-  The summer camp schedules will be coming to a close soon.
-  The Junior Police Academy was an excellent program which ended 7/31/15. 
-  There is a PBA picnic for Seniors scheduled for Friday, September 11th at noon                

   and will be held at Chadwick Lake Park.
-  There will be a fall Flea Market scheduled for Saturday, September 12th and                       

   will be held from 9:00-2:00 p.m. at Chadwick Lake Park.  
-  The year-to-date cash is $400,000.00.
John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, reported the following:
-  Maintenance efforts are on-going for both of the water treatment plants.
-  DPW is in the process of painting the newer fire hydrants with in-house personnel.
-  Painting of the older fire hydrants begins tomorrow with Highlands Home & Lawn
   in the NE section of the Town.

-  Maintenance and painting on the sewer and water pump stations is on-going.
-  Repair and replacing the fire hydrants that were damaged this past winter.

-  Completed fixing leaks that were in need of repair last week (Colden Park section                    

   of the Town).
-  DPW will soon be soliciting a bid to replace all of the water meters in the Town.                 

   The work should start in early fall and continue thru early next year.  Public     

   announcements will be sent out to inform Town residents of the meter replacement   

   project before it starts.
Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, reported the following:
-  The Junior Police Academy consisted of two (two week) sessions.  There were               

   twenty plus kids that attended each class and a big thank you goes out to Officer 

   Spampinato, fellow Officers and the Recreation Department for an outstanding                 

   job. 

-  There have been a number of thefts in the Middlehope and Balmville areas.                       

   People need to keep their cars locked.  
-  Four cars were stolen.  Three have been recovered in the City of Newburgh and                     

   one was recovered in New Haven, CT.  

-  There are vacancies in the Police Department.  We have interviewed approximately    

   19-20 candidates.  The background checks are almost complete and should be able            

   to approach the Town Board by the end of the week with the hiring process.
Deborah Smith, Receiver of Taxes, reported the following:
-  Penalties will be applied to the sewer bond bills on August 10th.
-  The second quarter water and sewer bills for the months of April, May and June             

   will go out approximately August 12th.
-  The 2016 sewer bond and the water & sewer bills have been ordered and received.
-  Reminder notices for unpaid sewer bond accounts will be sent out around August 22nd 

   and unpaid water and sewer reminders will go out approximately September 18th.
-  The legal notices for the School Tax collection are in the process of being prepared  

   and will be advertised in the Mid-Hudson Times on September 2nd and 9th and in the 

   Sentinel on September 4th and 11th.  

-  We have received a letter from Valley Central School District appointing me to collect 

   the School Taxes for parcels that are located in the Town of Newburgh and in the 

   Valley Central School District.  We are still waiting for the Marlboro Central School               

   to send their authorization.

-  We have received a list from the Assessor’s Office for the property values of the 

   PILOT’s located in the Valley Central and Marlboro School Districts and have started 

   the preparation of those bills.  Danskammer is a new PILOT this year and they are 

   located in the Marlboro Central School District.
-  Bank statements and Bank Codes are all up-to-date.

     
James LaColla, Fleet Maintenance, reported the following:
-  A number of employees were on vacation in June and July and Fleet Maintenance                

   is doing the basic catch up and repairs.
-  August 1st we started work on the Highway trucks and are getting ready for November. 
-  Fleet has taken in new police cars and expect two more in the next week.  Fleet should 

   have the cars on the road by October 1st as we are waiting for the lighting.
8.   FILL VACANCY ON TOWN COUNCIL
     ​​ Supervisor Piaquadio requested approval to fill the vacant seat on the Town Board             

      with Scott M. Manley.  The vacancy is due to the death of George A. Woolsey, Sr.               

      Mr. Manley will run unopposed in the upcoming primary and general elections and 
      Supervisor Piaquadio doesn’t want to wait to get Scott on board.
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      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve filling the vacant seat                           

      on the Town Council with Scott M. Manley.   The Motion was seconded by              

      Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman             Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie administered the oath of office to the new Council      

      Member, Scott Manley.  Standing beside Scott were his parents, Anita and Dave                

      Manley.    Mr. Manley immediately took his seat as the new member of the Town 
      Council.
Mr. Manley lived in Newburgh for over forty years and raised two sons.  He was a member of Boy Scout Troop #27 and #327.  He graduated from Newburgh Free  Academy and Orange Community College.  In 1983, Scott was hired as a Police              Officer and was promoted to Detective in 1993.  In 1995, Scott made Sergeant but unfortunately in 2004 Scott was involved in an accident.  As a result of his injuries,                he retired from the Town in 2008. 

9.   APPOINTMENT OF DEPUTY SUPERVISOR
Supervisor Piaquadio appointed Town Engineer James W. Osborne as Deputy           Supervisor to fill the vacancy due to the death of George A. Woolsey, Sr.   

     10.   APPOINTMENT OF COMMITTEE POSITIONS & DEPARTMENT LIAISONS   
Supervisor Piaquadio appointed the following Committee positions and Department Liaisons:  

Department Liaisons

Councilwoman Betty Greene

Councilman Scott Manley

Ambulance Corps


Accounting
Assessor



Fire Bureau

Personnel



Planning Board
Police Department


Zoning Board of Appeals
Recreation
Councilman James Presutti

Councilman Paul Ruggiero

Building & Grounds


Affirmative Action
Fleet




Animal Control
Highway



Code Compliance

Justice Court



Consolidated Water District Dist. & Supply
Receiver of Taxes


Sewer







Town Clerk

Supervisor Gil Piaquadio

Data Processing

Committee Positions
Deputy Supervisor



James Osborne

Orange County District Attorney


Elizabeth Greene

Orange County Transportation Committee
Scott Manley

Parade Committee



James Presutti

Traffic Safety Committee


Paul Ruggiero          
11.   GIFTING BOAT TO FIRE DEPARTMENT
Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to donate the 1995 EZ Loader Trailer                  (vin 1ZE1REV15TN001657) and 16’ Boston Whaler Boat w/50 HP Marine Outboard                   to the Milton Fire District in Ulster County since the Middlehope Fire Department is                not interested at this time in taking the trailer and boat back.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve donating the trailer                            and boat to the Milton Fire District in Ulster County.  The Motion was seconded                          by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     12.   DECLARING SEPTEMBER PEDIATRIC CHILDREN CANCER MONTH
  CureSearch for Children’s Cancer is a national non-profit foundation.  The mission is              to end childhood cancer by driving targeted and innovative research with measurable results in an accelerated time frame.   CureSearch seeks to make treatment possible            and a cure for the children diagnosed with cancer each day.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to recognize September as National Childhood Cancer Awareness Month.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman  Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
     13.   ENGINEERING:
     ​​

A. Meadow Hill South Sewer District SSES Budget Transfers

Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for reallocating the following               funds to maintain the original budget.  Based on the excessive number of             protruding services, the contingency line item was  exceeded as each protruding service had to be cut out to allow the camera to complete the mainline sewer inspections.


Work Item


Original Budget
      Revised Budget


Contingency


  $10,000.00
         $18,800.00


Manhole Inspections

  $12,000.00
           $9,500.00



Lateral Inspections

  $26,300.00
         $20,000.00






  $48,300.00
         $48,300.00
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve reallocating the              following funds to maintain the original budget.  The Motion was seconded                by Councilman Presutti.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – abstain; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.
     ​​

B. Sewer District Consolidation: Boundary Legal Description Proposal
Town Engineer Jim Osborne met with Maser Consulting P.A. on Wednesday,             July 22nd and reviewed the documentation the Town has of the sewer districts.            MCE has identified the missing descriptions and sewer district maps to complete              the legal description section of the Sewer Consolidation.  MCE   will deliver      electronic copies (.pdf format or comparable) of each of the following:

· Legal boundary descriptions of all eight sewer districts based on existing   records.
· Maps showing the boundaries/service areas of all eight sewer districts          based on existing records.

· Map showing the boundaries/service area of the new Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District. 

The proposal is divided into three sections: Section I – Scope of Services; 

Section II – Business Terms and Conditions and Section III – Client Contract Authorization.
 The fee is not to exceed $10,000.00.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the not to exceed fee             of $10,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – abstain; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.
 14.  RESOLUTION: Authorizing Conveyance of Easement Under Danskammer Road           

        to City of New York, Subject to Permissive Referendum for Delaware Aqueduct     

        Tunnel

    
Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for 

approving the draft Resolution of SEQRA Determination: The Conveyance of a Real Property Easement to the City of New York for Water Tunnel under Danskammer                   Road (an Unlisted Action); and the Resolution of the Town Board authorizing the Conveyance of a Real Property Easement to the City of New York for Water                   Tunnel under Danskammer Road subject to permissive referendum.
TOWN BOARD MEETING

AUGUST 3, 2015


PAGE 5
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero approving the draft Resolution of             SEQRA Determination.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – abstain; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero approving the draft Resolution    authorizing the conveyance of a real property easement to the City of New York                      for the water tunnel under Danskammer Road.  The City has offered to pay the               Town $1,200.00 for the conveyance of the permanent easement.  The Motion                     was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – abstain; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 1 absent.    

15.   ANNOUNCEMENTS

       Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:

 -  Supervisor Piaquadio informed the public of the three types of accounts                             

           that are associated with Animal Control.  T-94 Account – dogs (well funded);                            

           T-93 –  cats (can get by) and T-92 – feral cats (underfunded).  If the public                   

           would like to make a donation, please consider the T-92 account.
  
 -  I would like to wish Scott Manley good luck. 

       Councilwoman Greene reported the following:
 
 -  Best wishes to Scott Manley and congratulations.  You have come a long way.
       -   Congratulations to Office Spampinato and fellow officers for doing a great job at the             

           Jr. Police Academy.  My two grandchildren attended and were full of news.  The 

           academy was co-educational and involved a lot of hard work (including push-ups).  

       Councilman Ruggiero reported the following:
 
 -   I would like to wish Scott Manley good luck and I am sure he will do a great job.
       Councilman Presutti reported the following:
 
 -   Best of luck to Scott Manley.
       Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:


 -   Congratulations to Scott Manley.  I am pleased and honored to work with you.
 
 -   The Town Clerk’s office will begin to sell hunting licenses on Monday, August 10th. 
            A price list is also available.

 -   We are still on the summer schedule for our Public and Workshop meetings.  The         

            next scheduled Town Board meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 8th as 
            Monday is Labor Day.

 -   The Purple Heart Hall renovations are now complete and will be open on Saturday, 

            August 15th at 1:00 p.m.  
       Councilman Manley reported the following:
 
Mr. Manley wanted to thank everyone for showing their support including his family,   

       his girlfriend Bell, longtime friends and Mrs. Marie Woolsey.  He was also blown away             

       by all the support given by the Town Board and support staff.  Thank you again to 

       everyone.
16.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

       Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith 
Congratulations to Mr. Osborne on his appointment to Deputy Supervisor.  It was a    great choice.

Officer Doug Scott from the Town Police Department (Currently President of 

       the P.B.A.)
Officer Doug Scott congratulated Jim Osborne on his appointment to Deputy Supervisor and Scott Manley on his appointment to Councilman.  Officer Scott stated that George Woolsey Sr. was a very dedicated individual who looked out for the people of the              Town and said the memorial was a very fitting tribute.  Officer Scott asked the Town Board to consider employing more quality Police Officers in 2016 as the budget is              upon us and as the new Loop Mall moves forward, we don’t want to the leave the             Town vulnerable.   
Supervisor Piaquadio said that the Board will try their best.
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     17.   ADJOURNMENT

             MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the regular Town Board    

meeting at 7:59 pm.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.



Meeting adjourned at 7:59 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________  by   ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

BJM – 8/6/15
